
Action Required: Implementation of GP Contract Changes by 1 October 2025 

1. Website Update: “You and Your General Practice” 
o Practices need to add a link to the NHS England “You and Your General Practice” 

document to the practice website: You and Your General Practice 
o Please refer to NHS England’s published guidance for implementation: Guidance for 

GP Practices 
o NWL ICB will be putting requisite processes in place before 1 October 2025 to 

support patient feedback directly to the ICB via our website and an online form.  
2. Online Consultation Tools 

o Your online consultation tool must be switched on and available for patients 
throughout core hours (8am–6:30pm) for non-urgent appointment requests, 
medication queries and admin requests. 

o Consider adding clear guidance on your website and within the tool to help patients 
use online consultations appropriately. 

o Confirmation will be requested from Practices that this is in place  
o Support is available via national webinars and the ICB. 

3. Enable GP Connect Access Record 
o Ensure GP Connect Access Record (HTML and Structured) and Update Record are 

enabled in your clinical system. 
o Refer to your system supplier’s guidance for activation. 
o Two short webinars by Digital Transformation Team at NHSE are on 1-1.30pm 23rd 

Sept 2025 and 9th October 2025 1-1.30pm on how to set up, trouble shoot and 
explain functionality. Invites have been sent to all practices separately and in our 
Primary Care Bulletin. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Flong-read%2F25-26-gp-contract-you-and-your-general-practice%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cphilip.nicholls2%40nhs.net%7Cc03cf8a3a5e1443764d708ddef814eab%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638930060826688486%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=C2Cpwtg%2BWkMkOxDZ2QLBteOqiYaVeDgZI5jbULmDgQI%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fpublication%2Fyou-and-your-general-practice%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cphilip.nicholls2%40nhs.net%7Cc03cf8a3a5e1443764d708ddef814eab%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638930060826713144%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FYsxcFpR6XcLd0jOelMnfPnjpMgO4G1RkYMHqTL7zTE%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fpublication%2Fyou-and-your-general-practice%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cphilip.nicholls2%40nhs.net%7Cc03cf8a3a5e1443764d708ddef814eab%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638930060826713144%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FYsxcFpR6XcLd0jOelMnfPnjpMgO4G1RkYMHqTL7zTE%3D&reserved=0

